State of Idaho
DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES

1341 Fillmore Street, Suite 200, Twin Falls ID 83301-3380
Phone: (208) 736-3033 FAX: (208) 736-3037

SOUTHERN REGION DIRK KEMPTHORNE
: Governor
KARL }. DREHER
March 12, 2004 Director
Kelly Adams
PO Box A

Burley, ID 83318
RE: Water District 45-C, Goose Creek

Dear Mr. Adams;

We have received the minutes of this year’s water meeting showing that you and Mr. Bedke have been
re-elected as disfrict secretary and watermaster, respegtively. An oath of office is enclosed for
Brandon's signature. Once we receive his notarized oath, a cerfificate of appointment will be issued.

If | can be of further assistance, feel free to contact me.

Regards,

James E. Stanton
Sr. Water Resource Agent




March 8, 2004

Tim Luke, Water Distribution
Idaho Dept. of Water Resources
P.O. Box 83720

Boise, Idaho 83720-0098

RE: Minutes of the 2004 Goose Creek Water District —45C annual meeting

The meeting was held at 3:00 p.m. MST at the Oakley Canal Company office. The
meeting was called to order by Secretary Kelly Adams.

Members present: Michael Poulton
Carl Austin and Richard Austin
Bruce Bedke
Kelly Adams
Ed Nolan and Mick Foss
Bud Bedke
Brandon Bedke Watermaster
Robert Whiteley
Clint Muhlestein Watermaster Oakley Canal Co.

The first agenda item was the appointment of meeting secretary. Kelly Adams was voted
as district secretary for the water year 2004. Minutes of the annual meeting for water
year 2003 were read and approved as written.
The budget was approved and it was noted that there exists no budget.
A motion was presented that the resolutions adopted in 2003 be adopted for water year
2004. This motion was adopted unanimously.
Members presented nominations for the water master position. Brandon Bedke was the
only nomination and nominations were ceased. Carl Austin was first motion that
Brandon Bedke be approved as water master. Michael Poulton was second motion. All
members present approved the appointment. No opposition votes were entered.
Other items of business-
1) 2004 water year looks to be in good shape compared to the previous years.
2) C. Austin mentioned that he represents livestock grazers on the Lake Walcott
WAG and mentioned that monies are available through the EQUIP program
for stream-bank restoration to help meet TMDL requirements. Various
landowners showed interest in the program.



General water district business was concluded, therefore the meeting was called for

adjouwrnment at 3:40 p.m. :
Please send any correspondence pertaining to water district 45-C to: Kelly Adams
Secretary

P.O. Box A
Burley, [daho 83318

Cc: Jim Stanton, IDWR
Southern Regional Office
1341 Fillmore St. Suite 200
Twin Falils, Idaho 83301




